STATE OF WASHINGTON ALBERT D. ROSELLINI, GOVERNOR

WASHINGTON STATE HIGHWAY COMMISSION DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAYS

> HIGHWAYS-LICENSES BUILDING **OLYMPIA**

C. G. PRAHL, DIRECTOR

December 31, 1963

DISTRICT OFFICES

NO. 1 SEATTLE 8 6431 SO. CORSON AVE.

NO. 2 WENATCHEE
P. O. BOX 98

NO. 9 OLYMPIA P. O. BOX 327

NO. 4 VANCOUVER 4200 MAIN STREET

NO. 5 YAKIMA P. O. BOX 52

NO. 6 SPOKANE 21 N. 2714 MAYFAIR ST.

NO. 7 SEATTLE 9

509 FAIRVIEW AVE. NO.

Colonel Ernest L. Perry, District Engineer Corps of Engineers 1519 Alaskan Way South Seattle, Washington 98134

Dear Colonel Perry:

MMISSIONERS

L. MIKALSON RALIA

REKA

GEORGE D. ZAHN METHOW

PUYALLUP

SEATTLE

IRVING CLARK, JR.

JAMES M. BLAIR, SR.

LORENZ GOETZ, SECRETARY

TA. COWELL, CHAIRMAN

Avon Bypass Skagit River Flood Control Project

Reference is made to your letters of December 6th and December 16th regarding the rescheduled public hearing date of January 10th for the proposed Avon Bypass of the Skagit River and other flood control proposals.

We have reviewed the location of the various sections to which reference was made in your previous letters concerning their susceptibility to floods from the Skagit River. In all but one instance, we find that these highways have either been reconstructed within the last six or seven years or will be reconstructed within the next three or four years. Plans for this reconstruction work provide for elevation of the highways above the 1909 flood elevation.

In reviewing past maintenance records of these highways which have previously been affected by flooding of the Skagit River, we find that the relatively low cost of repairs because of high water damage could not possibly justify the proposed cost of the bridge structures as outlined in your previous report. For this reason, we must reiterate our position as expressed in our letter of November 20th regarding the participation of this department in the proposed flood control improvements.

Please be advised that Mr. P. J. McKay, District Engineer in Seattle, will attend the public hearing on January 10th.

Very truly yours,

C. G. PRAHL Director of Highways

-ci, E. Mokelbay By: W. E. McKIBBEN Assistant Director

CGP :eg WEM

cc: Mr. McKay

P 000878